MINUTES OF THE MONTHLY PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 8TH JUNE 2015 AT THE JUBILEE HALL

Present

R. Poole - Chairman

K.McGrath - Vice Chairman

V. Pitman

C. Hake – Clerk

P. Rychlewski – Acting Clerk

Also present were 15 members of the public

10 minute discussion on matters affecting the Parish and Agenda

Mr. Poole thanked Pauline for coming over to assist the Clerk by taking the minutes. He also reminded everyone of the forthcoming election

1.06.2015 - Apologies

None

2.06.15 - Declaration of Interest

None

3.06.2015 - Minutes of the last meeting

The minutes of the last meeting, which had previously circulated, were agreed.

4.06.2015 - Police Report

The Clerk read out the report

Runnington – 1 x Production of Controlled B Drug

Langford Budville – Man looking around machinery

Cold calling calls

Road traffic Incident

Harassment

5.06.2015 - Finance & Legal

- a. Aon Insurance Confirmation has been received of the renewal of the PC Insurance as from 01 June 2015
- b. The Code of Conduct papers have been sent to Taunton Deane and will be added to the Web Site once it is up and running.

6.06.2015 - Planning Applications

21/15/0003/CMB

Prior Approval for proposed change of use from Agricultural building to 2 No Dwelling Houses (use class C3) at The Potato Store, Bere Farm, Langford Budville – No comment required

21/15/0004

Erection of an Agricultural building to house machinery and dry fodder at Ramsey Farm Cottage, Holywell Lake Road, Langford Budville – Support

Approvals

None

Refusals

None

7.06.2015 - Footpaths

The meeting closed at 7.45 for Zena Rowe to speak

The main footpath from LB to Runnington is passable but not with a dog, it is up to the land owner if he decides to make it accessible to dogs.

The meeting reopened at 7.50

8.06.2015 - Web Site

No report

9.06.2015 - Waste Bin

A brochure was handed to the Chairman to choose new bins for the play area to replace the existing bin which is being removed. It was unanimously agreed to purchase the chosen bins as soon as possible to enable the return of the existing bin to Mr. Hendy.

10.06.2015 - Grass Cutting

Two contractors have been approached with regard to cutting the grass, each will provide a quote and the PC will compare quotes.

11.06.2015 - Correspondence

There will be a road closure at Tonedale on 9.06.15, it is hoped to have the road reopened by 12 noon.

The next meeting will be held on 6th July at 8p.m in the main hall.

The meeting closed at 7.55

The next meeting will be held on July 6th 2015 Everyone is welcome